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MINUTES OF 
May 2, 2024
Regular Board Meeting

A regular meeting of the Coffee County Board of Education was held May 2, 2024, 5:30 p.m. in the Board of Education Office, Elba, Alabama.
 
ATTENDANCE
Brian McLeod, Galen McWaters, Brandi Carr, Sherry Eddins, and Superintendent: Kelly Cobb

ABSENT
Rhonda Strickland, Eric Payne and Mike Bailey

CALL TO ORDER	
Mr. McWaters called the meeting to order. 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA
A motion was made by Mr. McLeod to adopt the agenda as presented.  A second was made by Mrs. Carr, and it passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF APRIL 4, 2024
The minutes of the April 4, 2024, meeting was approved as printed.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT AND BANK/CASH RECONCILIATION FOR MARCH 2024
The March financial statement and cash/bank reconciliation reports were provided.

APPROVAL TO EMPLOY SUMMER WORKERS
Mrs. Cobb recommended the board approve the hiring of summer workers for all campuses.  Mrs. Carr made a motion to accept Mrs. Cobb’s recommendation with a second by Mr. McLeod, and it passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF LAND ACQUISITION – PROPERTY #1
Mrs. Cobb recommended the board approve the land acquisition for Property #1.  Property #1 is 12.25 acres adjacent to Kinston High School.  Mrs. Eddins made a motion to accept Mrs. Cobb’s recommendation with a second by Mrs. Carr, and it passed unanimously. 

APPROVAL OF LAND ACQUISITION – PROPERTY #2
Mrs. Cobb recommended the board approve the land acquisition for Property #2.  Property #2 is 8.52 acres connecting to Property #1.  A motion was made by Mr. McLeod with a second by Mrs. Eddins, and it passed unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION (IF NEEDED)
No executive session was held.

PERSONNEL
Mrs. Cobb recommended the following personnel action be approved as presented in writing:

CERTIFICATED PERSONNEL
The following leave is recommended to be approved:
1. Emily Roberts – Counselor at Zion Chapel School.  Mrs. Roberts is requesting catastrophic leave beginning April 15, 2024, and ending May 23, 2024.

The following retirement is recommended to be approved:
1. Kevin Hancock – Teacher at Kinston School, effective May 24, 2024

The following transfer is recommended to be approved:
1. Jamie Hamilton – Special Education Teacher at New Brockton Middle School to Special Education Teacher at New Brockton High School for the 2024-2025 school year. 

The following employments are recommended to be approved:
1. Stacy Waldrop – Reading Specialist at Zion Chapel School.
2. Rebecca Senn – Teacher at Zion Chapel School for the 2024-2025 school year.
3. Daniel Brasher - Teacher at New Brockton High School for the 2024-2025 school year.
4. Hannah Patton – Teacher at New Brockton High School for the 2024-2025 school year.
5. Tracy Whittaker – Media Specialist at New Brockton High School for the 2024-2025 school year.
6. Daniel Hart – Teacher at Kinston School for the 2024-2025 school year.


CLASSIFIED PERSONNEL
The following resignations are recommended to be approved:
1. Lakresha Johnson – 10-Month Custodian at New Brockton Elementary School, effective April 29, 2024.
2. Nilsa San Miguel – Instructional Aide at New Brockton High School, effective May 23, 2024.
3. Beverly Haggard – CNP worker at New Brockton High School, effective April 5, 2024.
4. Amanda Chinn – CNP worker at New Brockton High School, effective April 22, 2024.

The following non-renewal is recommended to be approved:
1. Chastity Jinright – CNP worker at Zion Chapel School, effective May 23, 2024.

The following retirement is recommended to be approved:
1. Jennifer Piland – Central Office Secretary/Clerk, effective July 1, 2024.

The following transfer is recommended to be approved:
1. Ashley Grantham – Secretary/Bookkeeper at New Brockton Elementary School to Secretary/Bookkeeper at Central Office.

The following employments are recommended to be approved:
1. Camila Harper – Instructional Aide at New Brockton High School for the 2024-2025 school year. 
2. Kadra Vignola – CNP worker at Zion Chapel School for the 2024-2025 school year.
3. Marielle Galindo – 10-Month Custodian at New Brockton High School.

Mr. McLeod made a motion to approve Mrs. Cobb’s recommendation with a second by Mrs. Carr, and it passed unanimously.

ACKNOWLEDGMENTS
Board members stated that they appreciate the leadership of Coffee County School Administrators.  They thanked the families involved in helping the district’s long-term standing goal of acquiring land in Kinston.  Board members congratulated Mrs. Jennifer Piland on her retirement.  Finally, board members stated that they were praying for fellow board members and their families.

SUPERINTENDENT COMMENTS
Mrs. Cobb congratulated the Kinston and Zion Chapel Softball Teams on winning area championships.  Both teams will compete next week in Gulf Shores in regional play.  She wished both teams Good Luck.  Lastly, Mrs. Cobb recognized the Mullins family with the following statement:  On behalf of The Coffee County Board of Education, I would like to extend a special “Thank You” to Bill and Myra Mullins.  Mr. Bill and Mrs. Myra are long-time residents of Kinston and have worked tirelessly over many decades to support the youth in the community.  We are pleased to announce that Mr. and Mrs. Mullins have been gracious enough to work with district representatives to make the purchase of 14 acres of land adjacent to the school possible.  The Mullins agreed to sell the land to the Coffee County Board of Education through initial discussions with school system employees Mr. Tim Bedsole and Mr. DeWayne Hamilton.  Both Tim and Mr. Hamilton were able to describe to the Mullins the district’s vision and what could be possible with the purchase of this property for Kinston School and the community.  She stated that we can finally move forward with adding the development of baseball/softball fields and facilities for Kinston School to the district’s 5-year Capital Plan.

  
NOTICE OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next regular meeting will be held on June 6, 2024, 5:30 p.m.

RECESS
The Board took a brief recess and moved to the auditorium for Kinston’s awards program.

CALL TO ORDER
Mr. McWaters called the meeting to order.

KINSTON AWARDS PROGRAM
Mrs. Cobb welcomed parents and students to the Academic Awards Ceremony, honoring seniors who have excelled in academics and leadership during the school year.  She introduced Board members and Mrs. Driggers, Principal of Kinston High School.  Mrs. Driggers introduced members of her staff.

RECOGNITION OF KINSTON STUDENTS

AWARDS RECIPIENTS
Madison Lolley		Landon Hanks			Karollynn Carter
Baylee Smith			Ella Cooper			Caleb Farris
Aiden Bryce Hall		Ethan Cole Medlock		Kaley Norris
Aubrie Brown			McKenzi Grudzinski		Madeline Martin
Landon Smith			Emma Rose Turner		CJ Lunsford
Brodie Walker			Reagan Nicole Smith		Ruthie Green

Everyone was invited to a reception in the resource room.

RECESS
The Board took a brief recess before beginning the next awards program.

CALL TO ORDER
Mr. McWaters called the meeting to order.

NEW BROCKTON AWARDS PROGRAM
Mrs. Cobb welcomed parents and students to the Academic Awards Ceremony, honoring seniors who have excelled in academics and leadership during the school year.  She introduced Board members and Mr. Barkley, Principal of New Brockton High School.  Mr. Barkley introduced members of his staff.

RECOGNITION OF NEW BROCKTON STUDENTS

AWARDS RECIPIENTS
Daven Allyssa Cavanaugh		Jacqueline Calixtro		Dallas Cash Bourne
Alexis Nicole Brock			Paton Green			Joshua Gutierrez
Anna Lynn Hanson			Aralyn Horne			Chelsea Keith
Kennedy Kimbrough			Jarrison Kyles			Annabelle Elise Motley
Kallie Elizabeth Qualls 		James Canon Richmond	Maranda Roberts
Pedro San Miguel			Maredith Sconyers		Riley Simmons
Deborah Jade Sims			Sean Patrick Smith		Julian Efrain Soto
Destiny Swope		Adison Layne Watson		Trevor Reid Woodham
Hannah Wilson		Katelyn French 			

Everyone was invited to a reception in the resource room.

RECESS
The Board took a brief recess before beginning the next awards program. 

CALL TO ORDER
Mr. McWaters called the meeting to order.

ZION CHAPEL AWARDS PROGRAM
Mrs. Cobb welcomed parents and students to the Academic Awards Ceremony, honoring seniors who have excelled in academics and leadership during the school year.  She introduced Board members and Mr. Robison, Principal of Zion Chapel High School.  Mr. Robison introduced members of his staff.

RECOGNITION OF NEW BROCKTON STUDENTS

AWARDS RECIPIENTS
Hudson Marie Jones		Katelyn Ann Register		Chase Thorman
Rachel Madison Walker	Jackson Bryce Adcock	Kennedy Layne Hussey
Austin Kieff Jordan		Madison Grace Meeks	Jacob Chestnut
Ezra Carnley			Elly Brooke Nix Sheets	Ian Herbert
Emmalee Grace Allen		Cameron James Arnett	Elijah Santiago Barker
Madison Grace Bassett	Lindsey Nicole Bundy	Kylee Jean Caster
Slade Grantham		Amber LeeAnn Kidd		Zoey Mikayla Mason
Malachi Stephen McNeil	Mer Cason Prescott		Leila Elizabeth Rodgers

Everyone was invited to a reception in the resource room. 


ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.



